
 

 

Statutory Consultation Results – Extension of Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) T to include 
King Georges Avenue  

 

 The statutory Consultation was carried out over 3 weeks, between Friday 13th 
September and Friday 4th October 2024 on proposals to include Kings Georges 
Avenue into the Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) T.  
 

 This follows on from the informal consultation which was carried out between 24th 
November and 15th December 2023. The total number of responses to the informal 
consultation was 15 people, 11 in support and 4 against such proposals.  
 

 For this statutory consultation, 151 letters and plans of the proposal were posted to 
the properties within the area and statutory consultees including the Hertfordshire 
Constabulary, Fire, Ambulance Service, and Hertfordshire County Council TRO Team 
were emailed to seek their feedback on the proposals.  
 

 In addition, legal notices placed on street furniture throughout the area and a legal 
notice placed in the Watford Observer, to ensure non-residents and other road users 
were aware of the proposals.  
 
 
RESULTS 
 

 A total of 19 responses was received from residents from the 151 letters and plans 
that was sent. This is a 13% Response Rate of the total. 
 

 Of the 19 responses, 4 were in support, 11 in objection and 4 were general 
comments/questions/response.  In percentages terms, that is: 21% support, 58% 
objection and 21% general comments/questions/response. 
 

 18 of the responses were from residents on King Georges Avenue (95%) and one was 
from Solar court. 
 
 


